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Fee Credit Account

The easy way to pay fees

What is Fee Credit Account?

Fee Credit Account is a fast, easy and secure method for paying fees into the Scottish Courts and Tribunals Service (SCTS) for both the Sheriff Courts and the Courts of Session, (High Court and Justice of the Peace Courts e.g. Copy complaint) and in due course the Lands Tribunal and the Office of the Public Guardian. The system allows regular customers to pay their fees monthly directly into the SCTS bank account eliminating the need to issue cheques for each individual transaction.

Fee Credit Account is a means of consolidating payments to SCTS provides customers with a credit limit from which fees will be deducted. Customers simply have to quote their Fee Credit Account reference number when submitting work which attracts a court fee and the corresponding amount will be added to an invoice which will be emailed monthly and payment made directly into the SCTS bank account. (In due course we will be looking to take payment by direct debit.)
Who can use the Fee Credit Account?

Solicitors, Local Authorities, Utility Companies, other government departments in fact any customer who transacts with SCTS on a regular basis (more than 24 court fees per year) can apply for a Fee Credit Account.

Where can I use the Fee Credit Account?
Customers can use their account in any of the Sheriff Courts and Court of Session for all type of civil business which attracts a fee. The High Court and Justice of the Peace Courts e.g. Copy of the complaint. In due course this will also include the Lands Tribunal and the Office of the Public Guardian.
Benefits
Easy – one single account to transact across all the jurisdictions (or if required an option for sub accounts)

Lower costs – reduced administration overhead in raising and authorising cheques and no banking charges for each business cheque raised and processed
Security – no risk of lost cheques as payment is made direct into the bank account

Credit – monthly credit allowance or a payment in advance account

Fast – no delays in processing your claims and applications due to unsigned cheques, wrong fees submitted or missing cheques (correct fee will be deducted on lodgement).

Direct – refunds will be applied directly to your accounts.

Simple – invoicing monthly with a breakdown on a per-case basis and refunds applied.
How do I apply?
If your organisation is interested in opening an account you can register now by emailing creditfeeapplication@scotcourts.gov.uk or visiting the website https://www.scotcourts.gov.uk/about-us/finance-and-procurement/credit-accounts/
and downloading and completing the Credit Application Form. There will be a response to your application within 7 working days.
For all enquiries on the Fee Credit Account service please contact the team on creditfeeapplication@scotcourts.gov.uk.

